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Most employers know Ontarians are headed to the polls on June 7, 2018. What employers may not know 

is that an employee could be entitled to up to three hours free from work, with pay, to cast a ballot. 

Under Ontario’s Election Act an employee who is eligible to vote must have three consecutive hours 

free from work to cast a ballot while the polls are open.  Polls across Ontario are open from 9:00 a.m. 

to 9:00 p.m. except for electoral districts in the central time zone where voting hours are 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 

p.m.  If an employee’s hours of work do not provide for three consecutive hours, the employee can 

request and the employer must provide paid time off so the employee has three consecutive hours to vote.    

For example, if an employee outside of the central time zone is scheduled to work from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 

p.m., the employee is entitled to the last hour of work off, with pay, to allow for three consecutive hours 

to vote.  By contrast, an employee who works from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. is not entitled to time off to 

vote, because the employee already has three consecutive hours after his/her regular working hours.  

It is important to note that time off work can be given at a time most convenient for the employer’s 

operations.  So, if an employee is scheduled to work from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m., the employer can 

choose to give the employee three hours at the start, middle, or end of the shift.  

To learn more or for assistance, contact the employment law experts at Sherrard Kuzz LLP.  

Jeffrey Stewart is a  lawyer with Sherrard Kuzz LLP, one of Canada’s leading employment and labour 

law firms, representing management.  Jeffrey  can be reached at 416.603.0700 (Main), 416.420.0738 

(24 Hour) or by visiting www.sherrardkuzz.com.    

The information contained in this briefing note is provided for general information purposes only and does not constitute legal 

or other professional advice, nor does accessing this information create a lawyer-client relationship. This briefing note is 

current as of May 28, 2018 and applies only to Ontario, Canada.  Information about the law is checked for legal accuracy as 

at the date the presentation/article is prepared, but may become outdated as laws or policies change.  For clarification or for 

legal or other professional assistance please contact Sherrard Kuzz LLP. 
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